Stakeholder notice
November 2021

Alice Springs CBD Revitalisation Project
Project update

Dear Stakeholder,

As Alice Springs CBD Revitalisation works progress, the Department of Infrastructure, Planning
and Logistics wishes to advise Asbestos Containing Material (ACM) has been identified within the
work site.

An asbestos investigation has taken place and remediation works are underway.

Remediation works are being completed in accordance with all applicable regulations and
Australian Standards and in liaison with NT WorkSafe.

An independent hygienist has been engaged to monitor and regulate these works and will
conduct air monitoring.

The remediation sees planned completion dates amended.

Stage 1 completion is now scheduled for late-November
Coles side of Bath St will be closed:

e Between Gregory Tce and Parsons St (north bound)
Stage 2 late-November to mid-December

Yeperenye Shopping Centre side of Bath Street will have intermittent road, and footpath,
closures with traffic management in place and safe designated pedestrian crossing
between the Woolworths and Coles shopping centers, where possible:

e Between Gregory Tce and Parsons St (south bound)

The site will close for the Christmas period from mid-December. Works will recommence on
Hartley Street and the shade structures are expected to be installed early in the New Year.

The Department of Infrastructure, Planning and Logistics appreciates your patience while these
works are undertaken and will provide regular project updates to stakeholders.

Contact

For more information contact Department of Infrastructure, Planning and Logistics via email
communications.dipl@nt.gov.au or visit dipl.nt.gov.au/projects.
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